April 14, 2021
Library Senate Committee Meeting
Hostos Community College
Virtual Meeting through Zoom

Start Time: 10:05am
End Time: 10:25am

Present: Rodney Blair (Nursing), Aaron Botwick (English), Madeline Ford (Library), Eddy Garcia (Business & Accounting), Iris Mercado (Education), Linda Miles (Library), Isabel Neira (SGA), Van Phan (Physical Sciences), Lauren Wolf (Mathematics)

I. INTRODUCTIONS
a. Prof. Mercado made a motion to accept the agenda.  Ms. Neira seconded, and the agenda was accepted
b. Prof. Mercado made a motion to accept the minutes from our previous meeting.  Prof. Garcia seconded, and the minutes were accepted
c. Prof. Miles welcomed the committee and expressed gratitude to those present.  She said she would resend the library services flyer that includes the live chat and one-on-one consultations, and she encouraged committee members to share it with their students and departments.

II. LIAISON REPORTS
a. Prof. Phan will send an email to William Casari, who has been on sabbatical
b. Prof. Garcia and Prof. Wolf will give their reports at the May meeting

III. FACULTY OUTREACH INITIATIVE
a. Prof. Miles said that the two animation students have been joined by a third who is working on graphics.  The “client” group met with the students and they are making progress on their projects, finalizing the look and feel on the characters, and working on the background.
b. Prof. Garcia asked if we could invite these students to the next committee meeting, and Prof. Miles said she would see if that could be arranged.

IV. SCHEDULING
a. The committee filled out a Doodle poll to schedule the next meeting.

V. CONCLUSIONS
a. Prof. Miles asked how the semester has been going.  Ms. Neira said she was having trouble at first with history but now everything is going very well.  She was worried as both a student and a mom that she would be overwhelmed, but her professors have been supportive and flexible.
b. Prof. Garcia said his only trouble was with students who missed the first four weeks of class and would now like to complete the course.  Prof. Mercado said one solution to this problem is to have a single “late work” folder in Blackboard that students can use, thereby avoiding opening old folders one by one.
